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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-245
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 23, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: April 25, 2013
Type of Action: Authorizing economic redcvelopment agreement; incentive funding commitment
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes execution of an economic redevelopment agreement between the City and the Bruss Company for the development of a meat processing operation that would create 200 new, full-time jobs in the city.  The City would commit to funding up to $100,000 in local match to a state Brownfield Redevelopment Bonus and would provide a $400,000 large-scale project grant from the Northwest Economic Development Fund.  The City agrees to designate the proposed project site on West 5th Street as a brownfield for purposes of qualifying the project for the state brownfield bonus.  The Office of Economic Development is designated as the City’s oversight agency and the project is declared to be in compliance with the City’s Public Investment Policy.
NOTE: the Project Summary attached as Exhibit 1 contains several dates that appear not to have been updated to reflect the passage of 2 years since the adoption of the original ordinance, which will require amendment.

Background Information: By Ordinance 2011-728-E the City approved this same economic development deal with the Bruss Company.  Due to delays in the environmental remediation process, the economic redevelopment agreement was not signed by the company in a timely manner and the offer was automatically revoked as proved by 2011-728-E.  The Bruss Company is a 300-employee subsidiary of Tyson Foods, which is a meat processing company headquartered in Chicago. The company plans to open a new processing plant in the Southeastern U.S. and has identified an existing vacant refrigerated 47,000 square foot warehouse on West 5th Street as a potential site to locate 200 new employees with an average annual wage of $31,000 plus benefits.  Capital investment in plant renovation and equipment is approximately $7.2 million. The company is seeking a totoal of $1.2 million in incentives: Brownfield Redevelopment Bonus - $400,000 state, $100,000 local; Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund large-scale grant - $400,000 local; Quick Response Training Program - $300,000 state.
Policy Impact Area: Economic redevelopment
Fiscal Impact: The City commits to paying a local match of $100,000 to the state’s Brownfield Redevelopment Bonus and to make a $400,000 grant from the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund.
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